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President’s
Message

Our next scheduled meeting will be
held on December 2, 2009 at 8 p.m.
in our hall.  All members are wel-
comed and encouraged to attend.    

Congratulations to Jack Murphy Sr.
on being named 2010 Grand Marshal.
Also congratulations to the 20 new
Hibernians who took their Shamrock
Degree at our last meeting. Then on
Sunday Nov 15 we had 16 members
take their major degree in Babylon.
Once again Division 7 had the most
candidates receiving their degree.

On Sunday December 5th there
will be a fundraiser for everyone’s
friend Kevin Boyle at the Division 7
hall.  As most of you know Kevin is
recovering from bypass surgery and
his friends would like to have a fund-
raiser to show him how much he is
missed.  Contact Ed Julich 581-1361,
Dan Sullivan 666-5916 or John Flynn
581-3547 for information.  Please
come out and support this event.
Information is also available on the
division’s website www.aohdiv7.org.

The annual Christmas party for the
children of our division will be held on
Saturday, December 12,  beginning at
1 p.m.  Then the division’s adult party
will begin at 6.  This year the Cogs will
be our musical entertainment.  The
division would like to thank John Davis
and Colm Ashe for volunteering to
chair the division’s children’s party.  

On Sunday December 6, Division 7
will once again be hosting a Christmas
party for children of families in our
area who are less fortunate.  This is
being organized by John Davis the
Children’s Fund chairman.  John does
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a wonderful job each year and brings
smiles to all of the children.  

Congratulations are also in order for
the slate of division officers who were
unanimously voted upon at our
November meeting.  Incoming
President Vic Vogel  has a strong board
of officers to work with and everyone
is enthused  to continue making
Division 7 the best Hibernian Division
in the country.

During the Christmas season it has
become somewhat politically correct
to call it the holiday season and wish
others happy holidays.  Please let the
Hibernians keep Christ in Christmas
and say to people “Merry Christmas”

Please pray for the soldiers and their
families who are separated during the
Christmas season.

From Lea, Shanna, Patrick and I, we
would like to wish everyone a very
happy and healthy Christmas.

God Bless the Troops and the
unborn

Yours in Friendship, Unity 
and Christian Charity
Jerry Delaney

Hibernian 
of the Year

There will be a meeting for the
Hibernian of The Year prior to the reg-
ular Division meeting on January 6,
2010 meeting at 7:00PM sharp.

As is customary, Division 7 will
select a “Hibernian Of The Year”, and
will receive an award for this honor at
our Grand Marshal’s Ball in February,
2010.

Anyone wishing to nominate a can-
didate please submit your selection,
with an appropriate write-up, to Eddie
Ryan. 

Nominations must be in before
January 1, 2010.

Committee members are asked to
be upstairs and on time for the vote.

Friends of Kevin Boyle
Meet: Saturday, Dec. 5th 2009

1:00 – 5:00 P.M.
A.O.H. Division 7

65 Champlin Ave., East Islip
50/50 

(Winner cannot donate back)
Food, Music, Cash Bar

Donation $10
Food donations welcome

Come out for a man 
we all know and love!!

Contact:
Ed Julich          581-1361
John Flynn       581-3547
Dan Sullivan    666-5916

Food donations to be coordinated
through John Flynn

Best Wishes for
a Happy &

Holy Christmas

David Ring, Parade Chairman of the East Islip “John
Reilly Memorial” St. Patrick Day Parade, announced
at the men’s meeting on November 4, 2009 that the
Grand Marshal for 2010 is Jack Murphy..
Congratulations to Jack Murphy!

Alice Faughnan, President of the Division 7
L.A.O.H. announced that Charlene Gibbs will be the
Ladies Aide to the Grand Marshal for 2010.
Congratulations to  Charlene!

Grand Marshal



L.A.O.H.
The past meeting of the LAOH

Division 7 was held on Wednesday,
November 11th , there were eight
new members sworn in that evening.
I would like to thank Leslie Lannigan
and her helpers who organized a
Chinese Auction which raised over
$1,000.00.  I would also like to thank
those of you who donated items
especially the donators of the big tick-
et baskets.  You know who you are
and as always we are very grateful.      

I would like to take this opportuni-
ty to announce the 2010-2011 LAOH
Board of Officers that will be installed
on Saturday, January 23rd beginning
at 6:00pm and I would like to
announce the 2010 Ladies Aide to the
Grand Marshall, Charlene Gibbs.
Congratulations to all of you! 

Spiritual Advisor – Patricia Kinlan
President – Charlene Gibbs

Vice President – Elizabeth Colgan
Recording Secretary – Patti McNeill

Treasurer – Carol McHugh
Financial Sec. – Margaret Davis

Irish Historian – Kathleen Callegari
Missions and Charities – Kerry Gimble

Catholic Action – Leslie Lannigan
Mistress at Arms – Annie Schaefer

Sentinel – Vicky Ring
As you all know, Kevin Boyle is

recovering from heart surgery.  There
will be a fund raiser on Saturday,
December 5th in the Pub from 1:00 –
5:00pm.  I have been asked if the
Ladies could possibly make/donate
trays of food for this event. Please call
me at 224-4157 or email me at
ali4nan@aol.com if you could help
out.  Kevin Boyle has always been a
great friend and supporter of the
LAOH so please come out that day
and support this fundraiser!   

The Division Christmas party for
the Children will be held on Saturday,
December 12th in the afternoon and
the adult party will be held that
evening.The next meeting of the
LAOH will be held on Wednesday,
December 9th beginning at 7:30pm
with the Recitation of the Rosary.
Since it is our Christmas meeting I am

asking those who would like to partic-
ipate in the gift card grab bag to
bring a $10.00 gift card of your
choice.  Also, please bring an appetiz-
er or dessert to the meeting.  

There are still tickets available
for the 300 Club Drawing that will be
held on Friday, December 11th in the
Pub.  If there are any member’s still
holding sold or unsold (preferably
sold) tickets please bring them to the
December meeting.  

I would like to wish you all a Merry
Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Yours in Friendship, 
Unity and Christian Charity,
Alice Faughnan

Please Pray For...
In the event of sickness or a death

in the family, please call the Hall at
581-9317 and leave a message for the

Chairman of the
Committee on the
Sick, John Fitzpatrick

ar 581-5705. 
For L.A.O.H, contact

Missions and Charities Chairlady,
Margaret Davis, 224-1849.
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Right to Life
Announcement 

Life: Conception:
A new and unique experience.
20 Days: Foundations of baby’s

brain, spinal cord and nervous sys-
tem are laid.

24 Days: Child’s heart begins to
beat.

35 Days: Child’s mouth, ears and
nose are taking shape.

43 Days: Baby has measurable
brain waves.

8 Weeks: Child is well-propor-
tioned. Every organ is present.

10 Weeks: Body is sensitive to
touch. Child squints, swallows and
frowns.

12 Weeks: Child can kick and curl
toes. All body systems are working.

4 Months: Baby can grasp with
hands, swim and turn somersaults.

7 Months: Eyeteeth are present.
Eyelids open and close. Mother’s
voice is recognized.

One day, by the grace of God and
through your efforts, the “precious-
ness of human life” will once again
be recognized by all.
Source: The N.Y. State Right to Life Committee

Corporation
Corner

At the November 2009 meeting,
the following candidates were elect-
ed to the respective offices.

President  -  Vincent P. Clancy
Vice President  - Donald Dobbin

Treasurer - Al Norton
Secretary - Daniel Sullivan

We wish to thank all the members
for their confidence and support.

Thank you all.
The Corporation extends a Merry

Christmas and A Happy New Year to
all.

Vincent P. Clancy
Corporation President

Juniors
The Juniors have been quite busy

since our September reception for
Bridget Hanley and Emily Baron, the
NYS Junior Hibernians for 2009 and
2007 respectively.  In October the
older Juniors served at the soup
kitchen at St. Anne’s in Brentwood.
They made hundreds of peanut but-
ter and jelly sandwiches for the
homeless.  Later that morning they
served lunch to over 200 people.  It
was a very enlightening experience.
Thank you for volunteering and giv-
ing up your Saturday morning sleep!

At our regular October meeting
we held the first of several workshops
for the Juniors entering the Irish Essay
Contest.  The topics were explained
by Marge Intreglia, Dave Ring, and
Tom Conway.  At our next meeting
Kathleen Callegari will give a lesson
on developing the thesis statement
and methods of research.  I would like
to thank all of the workshop leaders
for helping our Juniors.  We should
have several essays to submit from
our division.  Go Juniors!!

At our November meeting the

Juniors donated food for the
Thanksgiving baskets and the church
pantry.  Then Tom Conway spoke
about the great hunger of Ireland and
we watched the video The Great
Hunger.  Our Juniors are learning a lot
about hunger and Irish history.

Our December meeting will be
held December 14 at 6:30 pm at the
hall.  Please bring a shoe box filled
with about $10.00 worth of items for
a child.  Well will wrap these boxes at
the meeting as Christmas gifts for a
child.  The boxes will go to St. Mary’s

for their shoe box program.  The
Juniors gave up their $10.00 gift card
grab bag to give to children less for-
tunate.  Congratulation Juniors.  You
continue to make a difference.

Dates to remember:
Dec. 14:  monthly meeting 6:30 pm

Jan.  11:  monthly meeting at 6:30 pm
Jan.  23:  installation of new officers

Have a wonderful holiday season.
In our motto,
Charlene Gibbs

Installation
of

Officers

Saturday, January 23rd

Ceremonies begin at 6:00 PM
Refreshments and Entertainment

Complete details will follow 
at January Division meeting.

Grand Marshal Ball
The Grand Marshal Ball will be held on Saturday,

February 27, 2010, at The Irish Coffee Pub.
We will be honoring

Jack Murphy

Reservations are now being taken. Tickets are $95 pp
Cocktails are from 7:00PM to 8:00PM.

Dinner will be from 8:00 until midnight.
Seating is on a first come – first serve basis.

A waiting list will be established 
once the 200 seats are sold.

If you have not reserved a seat and payment is not
made by February 10, 2010 your reservation will be
void and your seat will be given to the waiting list.

Contact Tom Davis at 224-1849
Journal Information:

AOH DIV 7
Att: Tom McHugh

65 Champlin Ave, East Islip NY 11730
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Residential & Commercial
Richard Friend • Chris Friend

Friends Irrigation, Inc.
Professional Irrigation Specialists

Installation & Service
Automatic Lawn Sprinklers

697 Acorn Street, Deer Park, NY 11729
631-586-4738 • 516-921-4738 

Fax 631-586-4838

James F. Sutton Agency Ltd.
BUSINESS & PERSONAL INSURANCE

143 E. Main Street - Box 76
E. Islip, NY 11730

631-581-7978 • fax: 631-581-7507
email: jsutton@suttonins.com

John V. Potter, Inc.
Real Estate • Appraisals

Tom Potter, Licensed Broker

44 East Main St. • E Islip, NY 11730
631-581-2800

Video Rentals
Excellent Service

Toll Free
1-800-426-3822

FIRE
ISLAND
KISMET HOME RENTAL

AVAILABLE MAY 15-OCT 15
WEEKENDS

WEEKLY 
MONTHLY RENTAL

CHARLIE & MARY PAT
631-581-8576 • 631-581-0660

FREE ESTIMATES & 1 MONTH FREE STORAGE

Restaurant • Lounge • Catering

Elegant Full Service Catering

Continental Menu

with an Irish Flair

115 E Main Street  • E. Islip, NY 11730
631-581-5678

www.ShandonCourt.com

GUARANTEED WORKMANSHIP
FLAT ROOFS • TEAR OFFS • SHINGLES • SIDING

DAVE 631-224-1118 • CELL 631-834-1901

THOMAS P. WALSH, JR                                                                                                                                                 STACEY WALSH-BIRSNER

Thomas P. Walsh Funeral Home, Inc.
SERVING OUR NEIGHBORS FOR THREE GENERATIONS SINCE 1907

60 CARLETON AVENUE • CENTRAL ISLIP, NY • 631-234-6314

A Floral Celebration Inc.

Caroline’s 

Flower Shoppe
341 Main Street
Islip, NY 11751

1-800-339-2244
631-581-3464

Ladies Ancient Order of Hibernians

Our Lady of Knock
Division 7

P.O. Box 774
East Islip, NY 11730

What’s Happening…

Wed Dec 2    Men’s Division 7 Meeting  8:00PM                    
Sat  Dec 5   Fundraiser for Kevin Boyle – Pub (1PM to 5PM)  1:00PM
Tues Dec 8   Feast of The Immaculate Conception
Wed Dec 9   Ladies Division 7 Meeting   7:30PM
Thurs  Dec 10  Roisin Dubh Band Christmas Party    7:30PM
Sat Dec 12 Division Children’s Christmas Party  1:00PM
Sat Dec 12  Division 7 Christmas Party  6:00PM
Sun Dec 13  Community Children Christmas Party 1:00PM
Mon Dec 14  Junior’s Meeting   6:30PM                   
Wed Dec 25  Christmas – Pub is closed
Fri Jan 15  Jimmy Walsh – Recognition – Hall Naming
Sat   Jan 23  Installation of Officers

CHECK WEB SITE FOR UPDATES        
Roisin Dubh Pipe Band meets every Thursday at 8:00PM 

Merry
Christmas

Pub
Entertainment

December 5th
The Coggs

Gerry McCall, son of John and
Fran McCall has graduated from The
Culinary Institute of America. He will
continue his education at Cornell
University. Gerry was also a past
Division 7 scholarship winner.

Announcements

Major Degree
On Sunday, November 15th, the Tara
Court Degree Team led by Jack
McKeon, conducted a Major Degree
ceremony at Division 2 hall in
Babylon. The following members of
Division 7 received their Major
Degree: Steve Moran, Don Miller,
Rich Gottcent, Scott Eifert, Matthew
Wade, Jim Elder, Doug Dabrowski,
Paul Mackey, Michael Steves, Kevin
Smith, Vin Smith, Jim O’Kane, Tim
Wolff, Jim Downey, Dennis Joyce and
Patrick Delaney. 

Of the 37 Hibernians receiving
Major Degrees on this day, 16 were
from our division. 

Congratulations to these men and
their sponsors.

Roisin Dubh Irish
Pipe Band

Congratulations to Jack Murphy
for being voted Grand Marshal of the
2010 East Islip-John Reily St. Patrick’s
Parade. Jack is a former drummer and
manager of the Roisin Dubh Irish Pipe
Band. As the band prepares its reper-
toire for the Grand Marshal’s Ball,
Jack, there is no telling which tunes of
antiquity may be reprised.

The band practices every Thursday
night. All members of Division 7 and
their family members are invited to
visit a practice session to obtain infor-
mation regarding lessons on the
pipes and drums. 

The band’s annual Christmas party
will be held on Thursday, December
10th, at 7:30. All members are wel-
come to bring a gift for the Christmas
present raffle. On behalf of the band,
Merry Christmas to all and best wish-
es for a healthy and happy new year.
The Roisin Dubh Irish Pipe Band pres-
ents the Second Annual

DERBY NIGHT AT DIVISION 7
Saturday, January 30th, 7:00 PM

$20 per person
includes admission, tap beer, wine,

soda & hot dogs
VicVogel, Band Manager

New Members
Congratulations to our new mem-

bers who made their Shamrock
Degree on Wed, Nov 4, 2009. They
are: John McCobe, John Buckley,
Robert Meddis, James Mayott, Walter
Johnson, Joseph Kelly, Terrence
Russell, Neil Russell, Gregory Miller,
Thomas Henry, John Grabiec, Jeffery
Walsh,  Alan Doyle, William Bradeley,
John Warnock, Christoppher Marski,
James Nellis, Thomas O’Shea, Richard
Mackey, Harold Moran, John Blieka,
Joseph Horton and Michael Nolan.
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Little Shop 
of Shamrocks

Irish Imports and Giftware

173 Islip Avenue
Islip, New York 11751

631-224-4311   631-224-7157 (fax)

Thomas G. Donnelly, D.D.S.
LIBERTY ARMS PROFESSIONAL/BLDG.

970 SUNRISE HIGHWAY
NORTH BABYLON, NY 11704

631-669-8855 

HOURS BY APPOINTMENT

MACODA
Irish-American Band

Ed   John  Joe
Call Dennis 631-581-4261

ROISIN DUBH IRISH PIPE BAND
FOR YOUR ENTERTAINMENT AND PLEASURE

Pipers and Drummers available
One piper to full band

BILL LEPAGE               VIC VOGEL
631-650-5271        631-513-9721

NEW TECHNOLOGY AUTOMOTIVE

Quality & Professional Car Repairs
With

Customer Service 
the way It was meant to be…

2269 SUNRISE HWY., ISLIP, NY 11751

224-3756
FAX 224-4609

BRIAN, MAZDA SENIOR TECHNICIAN
RUDY, ASE MASTER TECHNICIAN

CASSIDY, ROMANO & LOVE P.C.
ATTORNEYS-AT-LAW

BRIAN P. CASSIDY ESQ.

70 WEST MAIN STREET • EAST ISLIP. NY 11730

631-277-8080 • FAX 631-277-4908

Other Locations

WESTBURY, NY • QUEENS VILLAGE, NY

ISLIP COLD BEER 
BEVERAGE INC.

Wholesale & Retail Beverages
Popular Brands • Beer & Soda • Keg Beer

Ice: Blocks & Cubes  • Propane • Lotto

175 Grant Ave & Moffit Blvd, Islip
581-0280 • 581-1522                       Bob

IT’S BETTER ON A BAGEL

224 E. MAIN STREET
E. ISLIP, NY 11730

Irish Coffee Pub
Restaurant•Catering•Entertainment

We’d Love to Cater Your Next Affair!
131 Carleton Avenue, East Islip, NY

631-277-0007

JODI ANN DONATO, ESQ., LLC

136 E. MAIN STREET, E. ISLIP, NY 11730

631-654-9008 • FAX 631-654-0337
WWW.JODIANNDONATO.COM

Stuff-a-bagel

631-277-1835

NETTER REAL ESTATE

MARTIN P. HEPWORTH
Licensed Associate Broker

631-661-5100 x115
631 695-8779 Pager
631-587-4663 Fax
hep404@aol.com

404 Montauk Highway
West Islip, NY 11795

CONTINENTAL HOME LOANS INC.
The Mortgage Bankers

Michael McHugh
President & CEO

175 Pinelawn Road, Suite 400 • Melville, NY 11747
1-800-540-8838 Ext. 4115
mmchugh@cccmtg.com

Licensed Mortgage Banker

W A L S H
MECHANICAL CONTRACTORS

Installation & Service of HVAC Equipment
Industrial • Commercial

Dennis Walsh, President
85-04 Air Park Drive • Ronkonkoma, NY 11779

631-580-0805 • (f) 631-580-5958
dwalsh@walshmech.com

Fredrick J. Chapey & Sons 
Funeral Home, Inc.

LOCAL LAWN MAINTENANCE, INC.
Commercial & Residential

Cutting, Edging, Pruning, Trimming
Landscape & Design

Spring and Fall Clean-Ups

Bobcat Service

FREE ESTIMATES 631-878-1096
Lic. & Ins. MIKE O’KEEFE

Pat’s Carpet
Outlet, Inc.

100 Saxon Avenue
Bay Shore, NY 11706

Ph. 631-665-4670
Fax 631-665-4824

Albrecht Bruno & O’Shea
FUNERAL HOMES INC

FRAN’S MEN’S HAIRSTYLISTS

Specializing in men & boys
traditional cuts to modern day looks

51 W. Main St. • E. Islip, NY 11730
581-1083

(631) 661-5644
1225 Montauk Highway

West Islip, NY 11795
Director, Douglas J. Chapey

(631) 581-5600
200 East Main Street
East Islip, NY 11730

Director, Kenneth M. Chapey

62 Carleton Avenue • E. Islip, NY 
631-581-2828

2515 No. Jerusalem Rd. • E. Meadow
516-826-1010

603 Wantagh Ave. • Wantagh
516-731-5550

Emerald Isle  Paving Inc.
Driveways • Parking Areas  •  Drywells

Cobblestones • Concrete Work • Brickwalks • Stoops
36 East Madison St., E. Islip, NY 11730

Seamus Flannery                              224-4969  • Fax 224-5870

Jones & Little
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS, P.C.

86 Main St., E. Islip
631-277-8500 • Fax 631-277-8502

186 W, Montauk Hwy., Hampton Bays, NY
631-728-4020  • Fax 631-726-4649

Maureen T. Meier

MTM Photography
Memories That Matter

Media • Special Events • Social Calendars

97 Jefferson Street • E. Islip, NY 11730
631-581-0971

ANCIENT ORDER LAND CORP. - DIVISION 7
Vince Clancy - Pres.

Don Dobbin - Vice Pres.
Al Norton - Treas.

Dan Sullivan - Secy
HALL AVAILABLE FOR RENTAL

631-581-9317

• BUDGET PLANS 

• INSTALLATIONS 

• FUEL OIL

133 Cortland St
Lindenhurst, NY 11757

Suffolk 631-661-0480
Nassau 516-783-0603

Automatic Delivery • 24 Hr. Service

esp CONSTRUCTION

Quality Craftsmanship
All Work Guaranteed

Owner Operated • Lic. & Ins.

631-737-3415

The Toddler House
184 Orinoco Drive

Brightwaters,NY 11718

Joe & Audrey Columbo (631)- 666-6223

1625 Montauk Highway
Oakdale, New York 11769

631-589-9499

www.oakdaleselfstorage.com

State-of-the-Art Self Storage

Overton Funeral Home Inc.
172 Main Street • Islip, NY 11751

631-581-5085
www.overtonfuneralhome.com

Family owned and quality service since 1923


